
 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
 

Media Release  

                                            

 20 August 2020 

 

 

Confiscated COVID -19 medical supplies released as investigation 

continues 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) has released confiscated 

COVID-19 medical equipment supplied by the Republic of China on Taiwan 

to the Malaita Provincial Government equipment following advice from the 

Office of the Director of Public Prosecution (ODPP). 

The RSIPF and the Customs Department seized the equipment last month 

following a formal complaint from the Office of the Attorney General about 

the suspicious nature of the consignment. 

“RSIPF has investigated the complaint and a report was sent to the ODPP. 

The ODPP then advised the RSIPF to release the equipment but the 

investigation into the matter continues. Our investigators have taken 

photographs of the equipment as evidence before releasing them,” says 

RSIPF Commissioner Mostyn Mangau. 

He adds, “No one has been arrested or no charges have been laid against 

any one so far as the investigation into the matter continues.” 

The COVID-19 medical equipment was released to the Malaita Provincial 

Government on 17 August 2020. 

 

 

//End// 

 



 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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